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a. 1125 Oxford Road, zoned R-1 - Application for a Special Permit for reduction in the 

number of on-site parking spaces.  This project is Categorically Exempt from review 

pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), per Section 15301 (e) (1) of 

the CEQA Guidelines. (James Neubert Architects, architect; Vishal Jangla, property 

owner) (129 noticed) Staff Contact: Catherine Keylon

1125 Oxford Rd - Staff Report

1125 Oxford Rd - Attachments

1125 Oxford Rd - Plans

Attachments:

All Commissioners had visited the project site.  There were no ex-parte communications to report. 

Commissioners Terrones and Comaroto were not in attendance for the study item, but each reviewed the 

video.

Senior Planner Catherine Keylon provided an overview of the staff report.

There were no questions of staff.

Chair Gaul opened the public hearing.

Jim Neubert, James Neubert Architects, represented the applicant.

Commission Questions/Comments:

> Does the desire to open the door require it to look like a second garage door? (Neubert: No. It is the 

preference of the owner. The original house had two doors. Wanted to have the same expression, but 

different uses.)

> Was anything done to make the door to the den separate from the garage, so it does not look like a 

two-car garage? (Neubert: Thought the consensus was the two doors looked good. It is the owners' 

preference. Thought the only issue was the width of the driveway.)

> How are the bottoms of the doors insulated? (Neubert: They are custom-made doors, with insulation 

at the closing flange and a curb at the bottom for wind and water resistance.)

Public Comments:

There were no public comments.

Chair Gaul closed the public hearing.

Commission Discussion:

> Surprised to see the doors there. Thought the applicant was instructed to have the garage doors look 

less like two sets of garage doors. 

> Could make the garage look like a garage separate from the den, such as a nested gable or 
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additional trim detail... something to differentiate the garage and the face of the garage doors from the den 

space. Something so it does not look like two garage doors side by side.

> The two doors do not fit the neighborhood. French doors could be beautiful. 

> Meeting notes show intent to not have two garage doors.

> There is so much reworking being of the front facade: the doors are being pulled, the gable is being 

completely redone, the vent is being replaced. It would not be difficult to revise it so it does not look like 

two garage doors. Understands the desire for the indoor-outdoor aspect, and it would be nice to have patio 

doors, but it looks odd to have two garage doors with it not being a two-car garage.

> Likes the idea of the tree in front with the patio.

Commissioner Sargent made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Loftis, to continue the item. 

The motion carried by the following vote:

Aye: Sargent, Loftis, Comaroto, Gaul, Terrones, and Tse6 - 

Absent: Kelly1 - 
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